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Subject Matter

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS.19/09) on the results of the Annual Review of Polling Arrangements as required by the Representation of the People Act 1983.  He informed Members that all City Councillors had been consulted on the polling arrangements in their particular wards and he set out for Members the statutory provisions and the criteria which had been used in carrying out the review.

The Director drew Members attention in particular to the use of mobile polling stations and the use of schools as polling places and commented that in the light of concerns which had been raised and in response to request from School Governing Bodies, the number of schools used as polling places had been reduced in recent years and now only 10 schools within the Council's area were used as polling venues.

The Director commented that the large majority of polling places were satisfactory and had remained unchanged for many years and he reported in more detail on suggested changes in voting arrangements for the Belle Vue Ward, St Aidan's Ward, Stanwix Rural Ward, Stanwix Urban Ward and Yewdale Ward.

The Director added that any agreed changes to polling districts and polling places would be implemented at the forthcoming combined European Parliamentary and County Council Elections on the 4 June.  He further commented that polling stations were currently in the process of being booked for the combined elections.  However, confirmation of availability had not yet been received from all places.

Members noted the comments in the report with regard to the use of mobile polling stations and agreed that improvements in the type of unit hired, so as to provide the level of facilities expected should continue to be sought.

Summary of options rejected

A number of options set out in the Director's Report with regard to polling arrangements in the Belle Vue Ward and the Stanwix Rural Ward.

DECISION

That the report and the recommendations therein be referred to Council for consideration.

The recommendations being that :

(1)  The polling arrangements for districts MA and MB (Belle Vue Ward) remain unchanged.

(2)  The polling arrangements in St Aidan's Ward be revised as follows :

Current Polling District       New Polling District                 Polling Place

CA, CB (Eastern part)                CA                    St Aidan's Church Hall

CB (Western part)                      CB                    Greystone Community Centre

(3)  The polling arrangements for District PAF (Stanwix Rural Ward) remain unchanged.

(4)  The polling arrangements for Districts PAG1 and PAG3 (Stanwix Rural Ward) remain unchanged.

(5)  That Belah Community Centre be designated as the polling place for District BD (Stanwix Urban Ward).

(6) 

(a)   A new polling District designated LE be created in Yewdale Ward south of Queensway and the polling place for this District be the Richard Rose Morton Academy.

(b)  The polling place for District LD (Yewdale) be a portable cabin sited on the paved area between Nairn Way and Egerton Grove.

(7)  The locations of all other polling places remain unchanged.

(8)  The Returning Officer be given authority after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and Portfolio Holders to change polling place locations at elections in 2009 if the usual premises prove to be unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances.







